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March 1, 2022 

Fixed Gear Fishermen of Massachusetts, 

MarineFisheries will be conducting its annual spring trawl survey throughout state coastal waters 

beginning May 9, 2022. Surveys have been conducted each May and September since 1978 to provide a 

consistent sampling of benthic fishes and mobile invertebrates. Survey data is used to monitor the 

condition of fish stocks, as well as to inform the environmental review process that minimizes 

construction impacts on fisheries resources. Maintaining access to the planned sampling sites is critical to 

the integrity of the survey. 

Please review the attached table of station locations and the accompanying figures which plot the sample 

sites. Station location information can also be accessed on our website (https://www.mass.gov/service-

details/review-trawl-survey-updates). We kindly ask for your cooperation and  insist that all fixed 

gear be kept clear of station locations (1.5 n. mi. diameter circle as shown in figure - center point 

reported in table) for the indicated periods until station completion. While we will make every 

attempt to complete stations during the assigned period to minimize inconvenience to fixed gear 

fishermen, MarineFisheries is prepared to attach restrictions to permit renewals (under 322 CMR 7.01 

(7)), mandating that fixed gear not be set on designated trawl survey sites for the announced dates. It 

remains our hope that this action will be unnecessary. 

Sign-up to receive text notifications of trawl survey progress on the MarineFisheries website 

(https://www.mass.gov/fisheries-assessments-and-surveys). A daily updated list of completed survey 

stations will be sent via text, and posted on the MarineFisheries website and on Twitter (handle: 

@MassDMF). The Massachusetts Lobstermen’s Association will also post survey information on their 

webpage (http://www.lobstermen.com), as well as on Facebook (username: lobstermensassoc) and 

Twitter (handle: @masslobstermens). 

In the event of a delay due to weather, the schedule will be resumed as soon as working conditions 

permit. Fishermen can contact the R/V Gloria Michelle on VHF channels 13 or 16 to determine the 

updated daily schedule. 

Personnel aboard the NOAA R/V Gloria Michelle, a 65’ western rigged steel stern trawler with a blue 

hull and white deckhouse, will carefully check each site for marked gear by cruising along a selected tow 

path before the net is set. Twenty-minute tows undertaken at 2.5 knots cover approximately 0.8 nautical 

miles. We encourage communicating helpful information to the R/V officers (via channels 13 or 16). 

Your cooperation is greatly appreciated and is vital to the effective monitoring of marine resources in the 

Commonwealth. If you have any questions about the survey, please contact me 
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(mark.szymanski@mass.gov , (508) 742-9743). If you have any questions about the MarineFisheries 

website, Facebook, or Twitter, please contact Story Reed (story.reed@mass.gov , 617- 626-1524). 

Sincerely, 

 

                                                                           
Mark Szymanski 

Marine Fisheries Biologist 

Cc.  Dan McKiernan, Director 
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